
BRIGG ANNUAL TOWN MEETING – 2015

Minutes of the Brigg - Annual Town Meeting held at 7.30pm,on Monday 23rd March 2015 in the Angel Suite, Brigg.
20 Residents were in attendance including Town Councillors.
Also in attendance:

Mr. Tony Parker – Public Footpath Warden

Gill Wills O.C. 2222 Squadron ATC


David Elliott - Scunthorpe Telegraph



Nigel Fisher – Brigg Blog



Peter Thompson - Market Rasen Mail

1. Welcome by the Town Mayor

Cllr. E.G.R. Arnott welcomed everyone to the Annual Town Meeting.
2. To Receive Minutes of the 2014 Annual Town Meeting

It was resolved that the Minutes of the 2014 Annual Town Meeting, having been circulated this evening, should be taken as read and approved.

	Proposed:  Cllr. C. Sherwood
	Seconded:  Cllr. Mrs. J. Brock


3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
None.
4.
TOWN MAYOR’S REPORT

See printed report attached.
5.
REPORTS FROM OTHERS, TO INCLUDE:
i) North Lincolnshire Council
Cllr. N. Sherwood reported that work to resurface the road network within the Newlands Estate will commence on 13th April 2015.

The MOVA System for the traffic lights should be up and running by next week.

Cllr. C. Sherwood reported that Phase I of the Ancholme Valley Cycle Path is on schedule and due to be completed by the end of April.  Work on planning Phase II will then commence in earnest.  Cllr. Sherwood confirmed that £500,000 of funding has been secured to fund this project.

Cllr. R. Waltham reported that a total of £2.2million has been secured to fund improvements to Brigg Recreation Ground.  
Over the past year there has been a major increase in the use of the public car parks following the introduction of periods of free parking.
The Imagination Library has been a great success.

Works are currently underway to improve the Horstead Avenue Centre which now houses the Wellbeing Hub in Brigg.

Progress is being made towards the creation of the new entrance to the Vale of Ancholme School and, when all of the work is completed, there will be a permanent car park created for the safe delivery and collection of pupils.

The Heritage Centre is going from strength to strength with increasing visitor numbers and plans are now underway to develop future events and activities at the centre.  Currently craft activities for young people are proving very popular at the weekend.

The new town entry signs have been approved by 2020 Vision and Cllr. Waltham confirmed that the existing town signs will be relocated elsewhere in the town to ensure they are preserved and not discarded.

Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley raised the issue of the lack of dropped kerbs within the Newlands Estate, and drew attention to the fact that some households that do not have a dropped kerb currently cut across the grass to access their property.  Cllr. Eardley asked whether there is any intention to resolve this matter before the work on the Newlands Estate commences.

Cllr. Sherwood confirmed that consultation and discussion will be held with those residents who may be adversely affected when the new kerb height is introduced.

Cllr. M.S. Campion asked for clarification with regard to changes to the Local Link Service, as he had noticed leaflets advising that more services will be offered on line and that residents who do not have a computer are to be redirected to the library.  Cllr. Campion asked how their privacy will be protected when using a computer in a public place.

Cllr. Waltham confirmed that North Lincolnshire Council is committed to retaining the Local Link team and that team will remain the first point of contact for members of the public to seek assistance when completing sensitive application forms online.  However the further option to use the facilities in the library is to enhance this service and he advised that the library are also offering taster sessions for people to learn how to access the online systems.
ii) Public Footpath Warden – Mr. A. Parker
See printed report attached.

Cllr. E.G.R. Arnott, Town Mayor, took the opportunity to place on record thanks to Mr. Tony Parker for his continued service as the Public Footpath Warden.

6.
BRIGG TOWN NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN – CLLR. A.W. DEPLEDGE 

“Shaping the Future of Brigg for Future Generations”
Cllr. A.W. Depledge delivered a PowerPoint presentation outlining the progress made from the onset of consultation to deliver a Community-led Plan, through to the current position with regard to the delivery of a Neighbourhood Plan.
A copy of the presentation is on file with Brigg Town Council.
7.
2222 SQUADRON, BRIGG A.T.C – O.C. GILL WILLS
Gill Wills O.C. of 2222 Squadron gave a PowerPoint presentation of the work of the A.T.C. , and the successes this organisation has achieved during the past year.
8.
OPEN FORUM
Mr. K. Harrison expressed his disappointment with the decision taken by the Town Council at its meeting earlier this evening, when permission to use the Bandstand was sought by the Scunthorpe Pro Life Group, and declined.  
Mr. Harrison suggested that the Town Council was setting itself up as the gatekeeper against free speech in the town and he expressed a personal objection to the use of the Bandstand by Jehovah’s Witnesses.
Cllr. E.G.R. Arnott advised Mr. Harrison that the Town Council has already taken a decision to review the policy governing the use of the Bandstand and the outcome of that review will be published in the new council year.

Mr. Ken Harrison expressed his dissatisfaction with the Town Council decision to further extend the Christmas Lights and the cost of the same.  He suggested that there are other priorities which the council could spend the Precept on, one of which is the provision of an electronic diary that would promote events in the town.  He asked what plans Brigg Town Council has to assist with promoting events in the town.

Cllr. Miss J. Kitching advised that the Brigg Town Business Partnership has already explored the possibility of installing electronic diaries throughout the town and they found them to be an extremely expensive option.
Cllr. Mrs. J.A. Bell suggested that it wouldn’t matter how many different methods of advertising were used, if the general public aren’t interested then they will not attend.  She referred directly to the lack of attendance at this Annual Town Public Meeting which gives the people of Brigg the opportunity to have their say, and yet attendance is very poor.

Cllr. E.G.R. Arnott advised Mr. Harrison that the Town Council is always willing to consider suggestions and if he wanted to put forward a possible scheme then the council would be very happy to consider it.

Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley suggested that larger businesses, such as Lidl, Tesco and the Garden Centre, could be encouraged to advertise events in Brigg.

Cllr. Mrs. J. Brock commented that it is not the remit of Brigg Town Council rto organise the publicity and advertise each separate event or function in Brigg, however, the council is here to assist and will help where it can whenever a request is received. For example, events can be advertised on the Town Council web site.
Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley asked whether North Lincolnshire Council still employs a dog warden and drew attention to the increase in the amount of dog faeces and general litter along the route to the primary school.  Cllr. Eardley stated that action is urgently needed to resolve this issue.  She also went on to say that litter is becoming a serious problem along Atherton Way where truck drivers are having to park overnight because there are no facilities for them in or near to the the town.
Cllr. Eardley also drew attention to the banners on the Memorial Garden which need to be replaced and that an area of the riverside beyond the Memorial Garden is apparently being used by rough sleepers.
Cllr. R. Waltham advised that he regularly walks the routes mentioned by Cllr. Eardley and he is aware of the issues she has raised. He confirmed that North Lincolnshire Council will continue to monitor the situation and respond accordingly.  
He added that there are local lorry parks in the vicinity but they are out of the town centre and it is clear that the lorry drivers prefer to be in a town centre location.
Cllr. Waltham went on to advise that the Community Warden Initiative will be going live within the next week and those officers appointed as Community Wardens will also be authorised to deal with numerous troublesome issues such as dog fouling, littering and parking enforcement.

Mr. Chris Darlington referred to the increase in litter along Albert Street and advised that this has always been a problem but it has worsened over the past year.  He urged North Lincolnshire Council to take action.
Cllr. Waltham referred again to the Community Warden Scheme which will provide more officers out on the streets to control issues such as litter and dog fouling.  In addition further exploration of the use of Community Payback to combat such issues is under consideration.

Chris Darlington went on to ask whose responsibility it is to clear up after the weekly market and how is this monitored.

Cllr. R. Waltham responded that it is the responsibility of the Market Manager to ensure that all market traders take away their waste and leave their pitch clean and tidy.  He confirmed that the problem will be investigated and monitored over the coming months.
Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley drew attention to the problem that there is nowhere for people to dispose of their cigarette ends in the town centre and, although the street cleaner does an excellent job, without a mechanical device to lift small items such as cigarette ends from between the paving slabs, there is little he can do.  

Cllr. Eardley also suggested that action needs to be taken to encourage the businesses and licensed premises which have boxes on the outside of their premises for the disposal of cigarette ends, to empty them on a regular basis.
Cllr. Waltham confirmed that North Lincolnshire Council will continue to act on such matters.

Mr. Chris Darlington enquired how long the tolerated trespass site will remain at the rear of Tennyson Close.  He understood this was to be a temporary arrangement and yet the site remains ?
Cllr. R. Waltham confirmed that alternative arrangements are now under consideration and it is hoped that the matter will be resolved very soon.
Mr. Chris Darlington placed on record that he considered the Christmas Lights in 2014 to have been a huge success and he is also delighted that the town entry signs are to be updated.

Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley asked whether the school car park will be secure outside of school hours when it is not in use.

Cllr. R. Waltham confirmed that, yes, the car park would be secure.

Meeting closed at 21.17 p.m.
Signed:  ..........................................................

Chairman, Annual Town Meeting 2016.
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